
Traffic Calming Progress Report
following public meeting held 3rd March 2025

Since the meeting on Monday,  I have carried out the following actions:

● I have emailed Ian Parker from Highways
● I requested advice around the process for designating a village as a 20mph zone, 

irrespective of Council Policy.
● I made enquiries as to the use of the Speed indicator Devices and if they are 

available still.
● From other enquiries made it appears that that they are in use in certain areas of 

the Dales.
● I am indebted to Mandy Johnson who passed on information regarding Speed 

indicator Devices from a company called Elan City.
● With the assistance of our Clerk Lesley, we are building a strong relationship with 

Stoney Middleton Parish Council.
► They suffer many of the same issues as Monyash.
► The Chair of the Parish Council is currently liaising firmly with local authorities 

trying to seek solutions to their issues.
► She is a very driven lady and has offered support and inclusion to ourselves. 

Our Parish Clerk is progressing this.
 
I have been made aware of a company called Design Midlands.
Essentially they are a company who will come into an area such as ours and effectively 
carry out surveys etc to identify traffic issues and associated road safety issues..
I have filled out a contact form and will await their reply. There are other similar companies 
across the UK.

A large number of traffic cones have been obtained by Andy Howard as well as some 
cautionary leaflets regarding parking on pavements.
It seems the weekend is going to be nice – the cones will be positioned at the crossroads 
and be extended to past Phil and Jan’s property.
Rick Harris is gathering a few other people to help with this.
I suggest we set them out at the end of play today 7.3.25…say 5pm?

We should push on and get the Sub Committee up and running as an absolute priority.
I will start the process and report back asap.

That’s all for now,
Jon

Chair, Monyash Parish Council, 7th March 2025 


